
PROJECT UPDATE | AUGUST 2021 

To find out more about the Goulburn Hospital and Health Service Redevelopment  

visit www.goulburnredevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au. 

GOULBURN 
HOSPITAL AND HEALTH SERVICE REDEVELOPMENT  

Project up in lights 

The new Clinical Services Building (CSB) is 

well and truly on track for completion later 

this year, with the Lower Ground, Ground 

and Level One floors all undergoing their 

initial builders clean.  

On Thursday 22 July installation of the 

Goulburn Base Hospital sky sign 

commenced, with the contractors braving 

the icy conditions to mark the exciting 

milestone for the project. 

On Wednesday 28 July the Coreten steel art 

piece was installed outside the main 

entrance, providing a striking motif designed 

by local Aboriginal school children, for 

hospital users to enjoy. 

On Friday 30 July an enthusiastic group of 

volunteers from the Goulburn Rose Society, 

students from Goulburn High School and the 

redevelopment project team put their green 

thumbs to work in the winter sunshine and 

began to preserve and relocate 

approximately 30 memorial roses.  

Rose relocation will continue over the 

coming weeks. The roses will be replanted 

onsite in the front semi-circle garden and will 

remain a key feature of Goulburn Base 

Hospital, complementing the hospital 

garden’s design. 

The emergency department carpark, main 

entrance and central courtyard will also 

continue to take shape as we approach 

completion. 

The new Goulburn Base Hospital sky sign. 

The memorial rose garden relocation volunteers.  

Installation of the Coreten steel entrance walkway piece.  
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If you have any questions or concerns, 

please contact the team on  

1800 325 159 or email  

SNSWLHD-GoulburnHospital-

Redevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au. 

Next steps 

In parallel with the completion of the 

physical construction of the building, as well 

as landscaping and carpark works, the new 

building will undergo a detailed 

commissioning process which tests the 

building and services prior to use.  

The transition into the new facility is being 

carefully planned and staged to minimise 

disruptions to patients and services.  

Staff tours and training sessions will be 

organised to ensure staff are ready to work 

in their new environment. All activities will 

continue to be managed in accordance with 

the latest COVID-19 Public Health Order. 

We appreciate your patience and 

understanding during this busy yet exciting 

time for the Goulburn Health Service. 

 

 

The Principal Contractor for the 

redevelopment continues to follow the public 

health advice and implement workplace 

policies and procedures to manage  

COVID-19 in accordance with Public Health 

Orders.  

Tablelands General Manager Brian Bonham and Senior Project 

Director Deirdre Barnes say a few words to the volunteers  

before the rose relocation work begins. 


